REEDLEY COLLEGE 
CHILD DEVELPOMENT PROGRAM
ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
November 9, 2010
MINUTES
Committee Members Present:  Marcy Davidson, Nancy Marsh, Amanda Taintor, Richell Swallow, Megan Sweeney, Jan Dekker, Susan Guitterez (student), Kendra Mull ( student), Mary Beth Miller, Sallie Turpin, Alicia Villasana

Not Present:  Marilyn Frisch, Dr. Barbara Hioco, Dr. Marilyn Behringer, Randy Whited, Hannah Norman, Michelle Roman, Cheryl Lopez, Debbie Cardenas, Carol Gossett, Catherine Guild, Tal Ben-Ami, Sheri Wiendenhoefer, Dominque Herron.
I. Welcome/Introductions  - Light dinner provided for committee. Marcy Davidson welcomed everyone and committee members introduced themselves. 
II. Review of Advisory Committee Duties/Packet  - Marcy reviewed the packet with the committee and shared the marketing packet was sponsored by the Career Advancement Academy (CAA)grant.
III. Program News – News was shared with the committee on the following areas:
· Enrollment – Nancy reported we are at the highest enrollment in RC history and with 7200 students on campus, the CHDEV dept makes up 925 of those.
· Certificates / Graduation Stats – Nancy gave stats on 
· Curriculum Alignment Project – Mary Beth Miller, the CAP regional coordinator, shared about  CAP and how FCC and RC were the first two campuses in the state of CA to achieve alignment. 
· New Courses/Flow Chart – Marcy reviewed the new classes established through CAP
· California Early Childhood Mentor Program – Sallie reviewed CECMP and the benefits to our students. This past year has seen increased mentor placements as our classes have grown.  

· Child Development Training Consortium – Sallie shared this program gives stipends to students and provides campuses with funds for a lending library.  Marcy shared they need to advocate for these two programs as budget cuts are placing these programs in jeopardy.
· Basic Skills Initiative – Marcy shared she serves on the BSI committee and how a new sub-committee was established with CTE programs to better serve our Basic Skills student population. Marcy also shared the need for more learning communities and how beneficial the ENG 125/CD 30 LC was last year.
· Marcy spoke to the need to develop increased cohorts in specialization areas which provide students with support and a course plan to meet certificate and graduation goals.  Marcy and Amanda are meeting with Carol Gossett at FPU next week to begin this process. 

· Group discussed the need to continue to offer CD 33 A and 33B but to look to changing the names of these courses to not confuse them with the current CD 3 class.  Suggestions: CD33A – Creativity with Young Children, CD33 B – Integrated Curriculum

· Group discussed the need to bring CD 160 topics classes back to meet the requirements of professional growth and development as well as the certificate requirements. 
· Student Perspectives  - Susan and Kendra shared how the programs has helped them achieve their goals and obtain their permits and diplomas.  
IV. Child Development Center News
· Preschool - Richell shared the children’s work, student’s projects, and the new play-ground updates.
· Infant/Toddler – Megan shared they have fun in the IT room. She also mentioned the new ground cover in the IT yard.  Marcy thanked Jan for his assistance in this process.
· NAEYC  - Marcy shared the CDC is in the midst of the self-study and about to move into the application phase of the process.  She mentioned changes that have been completed, and how the hope is to complete the process in May and move to candidacy phase with the validation visit expected in fall ’11.
· Improvements – Jan mentioned the new swings in the PS yard and fencing project in the works around the IT front door.  Marcy mentioned the updated and repaired play-structure.
V. Budget Concerns – open conversation about the current budget crisis and how this affects our students and program.  Alicia shared from a providers viewpoint the difficulty many family child care programs face as funding agencies are not paying in a timely manner and parents are not able to pay their bills in full leaving many providers to have to close their business to some are being asked to lower their rates to stay in business.   She also shared the need for providers to take more classes but Reedley College is not offering classes in the evening or weekends.  If classes were offered in non-traditional hours, more family child care providers would be able to attend.
Marcy Beth and Sallie discussed the need for student to take 37A/B during evening class. Discussion to rotate among campuses to allow student to access needed courses. MBM needs this for the Head Start grant and RC for students who work during the day.

VI. Community  & Agency News  - see above
VII. Advisory Committee Input / Feedback  - the committee felt meeting on a Friday afternoon for lunch would be more beneficial and would allow more members to attend.
